
IHSAA Review Committee 
November 8, 2019 
Indianapolis, Indiana 
 
 
 
Present 
Hearing Officer Matt Martin, Ed Gilliland, Jim Brown, John Steinhilber, Dave Worland, Mike Whitten. 
 
A hearing was conducted to consider the appeal of Michael Howard, a student attending Shenandoah High School, who 
had been declared to have limited eligibility under Rule 19-6.2. A hearing was requested in order to appeal the ruling. 
The student’s family and legal counsel for the IHSAA submitted findings of fact. Having analyzed all available data, the 
IHSAA Review Committee voted to uphold the decision of the commissioner. 
 
Present 
Hearing Officer Matt Martin, Brent Duncan, Jim Brown, John Steinhilber, Dave Worland, Mike Whitten. 
 
A hearing was conducted to consider the appeal of Mary Nosek, a student attending Warren Central High School, who 
had been declared to have limited eligibility under Rule 19-6.2. A hearing was requested in order to appeal the ruling. 
The student’s family and legal counsel for the IHSAA submitted findings of fact. Having analyzed all available data, the 
IHSAA Review Committee voted to reverse the decision of the commissioner and grant full eligibility under Rule 17-8.5. 
 
A hearing was conducted to consider the appeal of Peyton Starks, a student attending New Castle High School, who had 
been declared ineligible under Rules 3-8, 19-4 and 17-7.4. A hearing was requested in order to appeal the ruling. The 
student’s family and legal counsel for the IHSAA submitted findings of fact. Having analyzed all available data, the IHSAA 
Review Committee voted to uphold the decision of the commissioner. 
 
 


